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Knights of Columbus Founder Beatified 

Below is an article printed in the Nov. 5th edition of the Paducah Sun.  Written by David B. Snow.  District Deputy 
George Barber contributed to the article.

PRINCETON — Michael J. McGivney, the founder of the Knights of Columbus, is one step 
from sainthood, having been beatified during a ceremony Saturday, the day before All 
Saints Day, at the Cathedral of St. Joseph in Hartford, Connecticut.

With the beatification, McGivney (1852-90) will be recognized as “blessed.” There are only 
11 saints from the United States.

Knights of Columbus Grand Knight Tony Sicari (left) presents coats from the Knights of Columbus Coats for Kids program to 
Theresa Ray of the Caldwell County HOPE/COPE Center with council chaplain Father Jojy Joseph.
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According to the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops, 
there are three steps toward sainthood.

In the first step, the bishop of the diocese where the 
person died is responsible for starting the investigation 
into sainthood, examining the candidate’s life, works 
and virtue.

The second step — which McGivney recently attained 
— is beatification. That requires a verified miracle 
attributed to the candidate’s intercession. When the 
miracle is verified, a decree is made and the pope 
grants beatification, giving the candidate the title of 
Blessed.

The final step is canonization, in which the candidate is made a saint. That requires a 
second miracle attributed to the intercession of the candidate. Once a candidate is 
canonized, he is considered a saint.

For McGivney — a Catholic priest who established the charitable organization in New 
Haven, Connecticut, in 1882 — the miracle recognized by the Vatican came in 2015 and 
involved a baby that was still in utero and suffering from fetal hydrops, a life-threatening 
condition that usually would have called for an abortion.

The baby is Mikey Schachle, who is now 5 years old. His parents, Dan and Michelle 
Schachle of Dickson, Tennessee, prayed to McGivney to intercede with God to save their 
child.
The National Catholic Reporter stated on July 29 that the Vatican announced on May 27 
that Pope Francis met with the board of directors of the Knights of Columbus in February 
and signed the decree recognizing the miracle.

George Barber, the Knights of Columbus Kentucky District 6 deputy who represents 
councils in Princeton — which includes Dawson Springs and Eddyville — as well as 

MICHAEL J. MCGIVNEY
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Hopkinsville, Oak Grove and Fort Campbell, said that beatification 
is a rare event and was a great honor for the Knights of 
Columbus.

“Father McGivney would be the first American-born parish priest 
to be canonized, and he is the first one to be beatified,” Barber 
said. “We’re talking about parish priests as opposed to 
missionaries.”

The Knights of Columbus is an organization made up of Catholic 
men with a focus on doing charitable works and supporting the 
church.

“One of the reason the Knights of Columbus was started is to take 
care of families, particularly those who have lost a breadwinner,” 
Barber said. “Basically, it’s a group of Catholic men who have come together to strengthen 
their faith, support their parish and do charitable works in both their parish and in their 
community.”

Barber said that members of the Knights of Columbus are very proud of its founder’s 
beatification.

“It’s a big thing for us,” he said. “We think it validates the Knights, it validates our purpose 
and recognizes the charitable work and the support and growth in faith that can be 
attributed to Father McGivney’s original vision of organizing the Knights of Columbus.”

DISTRICT DEPUTY 
GEORGE BARBER



Adapt and Overcome 

On November 2nd, Council 762 in Lexington was set 
to hold their first in-person meeting since COVID-19 
disrupted everything.  30 minutes before the 
scheduled meeting time, they were informed that 
they would not be able to meet in their usual location.

Rather than canceling the meeting, the Council 
sprung into action and adapted.  They held their 
meeting around the outdoor fire pit while wearing 
masks.  Approximately 20 men showed up despite it 
being cold outside.  

They recited the rosary and followed that up with 
their meeting.  Well done!



Rosary for Life 

At the request of Fr. 
Phillip DeVous the 
Knights of Columbus 
council 1377 Maysville, 
KY led a Rosary For Life 
Saturday morning 
October 31, 2020. Fourth 
Degree Knights stood 
Honor Guard for the 
Blessed Sacrament and 
Father. Mass was 
celebrated in the church 
and the Knights led the 
procession outside 
Honoring The Blessed 
Sacrament. 

A special Pro-Life Rosary was led by Fr. Phil and the Knights.  At the conclusion of the 
Rosary, everyone processed back into the church, with the Blessed Sacrament, for the 
conclusion. There were about 50 people in attendance for Mass and the Rosary.



Tootsie Roll Donation

Hardinsburg Council #2499 in 
Hardinsburg donated their Tootsie 
Roll collections to the Breckinridge 
County Educational Association for 
the Handicapped.  Way to keep 
going through the pandemic!



Not Alone Pregnancy Center Update

On October 25th, Council #11470 in Georgetown collected approximately 60 pounds of donated 
items, and $250 in cash.  And on October 30th we collected another $100, for a total of $250. 

What makes today’s donation so extraordinary, the donor is from Brandenburg Ky.  They were so 
inspired; they mailed their check donation to our council.    

Similarly, The Not Alone Pregnancy Center emailed and expressed their appreciation, and included 
the impact they have on our community.  Here is an excerpt of what they shared via email. 
 
“We have Mothers, Fathers, Grandparents, and sometimes 
Foster parents that need help with formula, diapers, wipes, 
baby clothes etc.
 
Recently we had a lady call and ask about an abortion. We 
explained we were 100% pro-life, and we talked for a few 
minutes.  Fast forward, she came and visited the center and 
said that we had changed her mind and that she was keeping 
her baby. Thank you so much for your huge donation.  It is 
greatly appreciated and will help many!”
 
Submitted by: Scott Carter



Coats for Kids

Bishop Flaget Council 13053 is in the middle of a successful 
Coats for Kids program.  They set a goal of raising $8,000 to 
purchase winter coats for those that cannot afford winter coats 
this winter.  They are giving the coats to Catholic Charities so 
they can distribute them as they see best.

The following councils have also donated to this great cause.  Fr 
Mount Mercy Council #14604 donated $500, Father William 
Diersen Council #13304 donated $500, and St. Michael’s Council 
#15525 also donated $500.

After posting the attached notice in the church’s narthex, the 
council’s total amount raised, including donations from other 
councils, is almost $10,000.  What great success this has been!  

JACK BANBURY DELIVERING COATS TO CATHOLIC 
CHARITIES



In Memory of District Deputy George Daniels

George Thomas Daniels reached 
peacefully for the hand of God on 
November 10, 2020. He was a dedicated 
servant of his Lord and Savior.

George Thomas Daniels was born 
9/12/1948 to Havyln Daniels and Bertha 
(Craig) Daniels in Louisville, KY. He 
graduated from Fairdale HS 1966, 
Associate Degree in Business 
Management from JCC/UK. He was 
drafted into the US Army in June 1969, 
served in Vietnam from June 1970 to April 
1971, 10 month's and 22 days too long, 
so he said. He reenlisted with the US 
Army Reserves 100th Division in 1973 
and proudly served another 20 years, 
retiring with the rank of SFC.

He married Recka (McCauley) Daniels, 
the love of his life, on July 1, 1972, whom 
he met shortly after returning from 

Vietnam in 1971. She stood with him hand in hand for more than 48 years.

He truly loved his daughter Kimberly and was so very proud of her accomplishments. His 
son-in-law Randall Tan is a great husband and father to his daughter and grandchildren. 
His heart was full of joy for his granddaughter Ruth.

He retired as a machinist from Naval Ordnance Station Louisville, KY (NOSL) the only 
inland shipyard in the US from 1969 to 1995. He then worked at Leggett and Platt in 
Simpsonville KY for 7 years, as a tool and die technician.

He was a member of St. Jerome Catholic Church, which was merged and renamed St. 
Teresa of Calcutta Catholic Church for more than 30 years.



Daniels cont.

He was a 4th Degree member of the Knights of Columbus Council 14474 and Assembly 
3228. He served as District Deputy from 2018 to 2020. He served on the Bullitt County 
Planning and Zoning Board from 1990 to 997.

Those he loved, he loved deeply and loyally, and would help anyone in need.

His parents preceded him in death as well as Maternal Grandparents Clyde and Goldie 
Craig, and Paternal Grandparents Elliott and Virgie Daniels. Also preceding him in death 
was his sister Havyln "Bea" (Daniels) Flaherty, his in-laws, James Bernard and Doris 
McCauley.

Surviving him is his loving wife and love of his life, Recka (McCauley) Daniels. Only 
daughter Kimberly (Daniels) Tan (Randall) of Kissimmee, FL, of whom he was very proud. 
He was "Poppop" to his beautiful, amazing, loving granddaughter, Ruth Tan, and very very 
soon to be grandson Matthew Tan of Kissimmee FL. He is also survived by his sister 
Theresa (Daniels) Cox (Jim), Crestwood, KY. He was also survived by his niece Amanda 
Satterly, and several great nephews.

Mass of Christian Burial will be held at 10:00 am on Saturday, November 14, 2020 at St. 
Teresa of Calcutta Catholic Church (903 Fairdale Rd., Fairdale). Family and Friends may 
pay their respects on Friday from 2:00 pm until 7:00 pm at the church.

Schoppenhorst, Underwood and Brooks Funeral Home is handling arrangements.

Donations may be made in his honor to St. Teresa of Calcutta Catholic Church or WLKY 
Wednesday's Child Charity.

On the following page are photos from George’s funeral.
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My Brother Knights,
2020 continues to be a year we will never forget. Since our last 

newsletter our founder, Father Michael J McGivney has been 
beatified. He is now known as Blessed Father Michael J. McGivney. 
The celebration was beautiful, and how lucky we as Kentucky 

Knights of Columbus are to be associated with the miracle which gained his status. In case 
you don’t know, our General Agent Dan’s son Michael is the miracle! He was cured in the 
womb and lives today because of the intercession of our founder. I encourage you to watch 
the celebration if you missed it.

It is with a heavy heart that we bid a found farewell to DD George Daniels.  George 
passed to his eternal reward on November 10, 2020, just one day before Veterans Day. 
Even though he was very ill, George did not want to resign as District Deputy. The Knights 
of Columbus was very important to him and was one of the things that kept him fighting his 
cancer. I am proud to say our State Program Director, Mike Kuchenbrod, stepped up as his 
District Warden, and brother Joe Carter assisted him as well in his duties of District Deputy. 
He was serving as DD when he took his last breath. George, we will miss you brother. We 
will find a DD to hold the office, but you will never be replaced.

Happy Veterans Day to all brother Knights who have served our great nation. Thank 
you all for your service! There are too many of you to mention by name here, but know you 
have the appreciation of your brothers. Where would our nation be today without the 
service of men like you? Whether you were a draftee or a volunteer, your service in any 
branch of the military is something you should be proud of. Once again, thank you.

Thank you to all the councils that sold Football Frenzy tickets. I know it wasn’t easy 
this year for many reasons to sell them. We rely on that money for our charitable spending, 
and if the program fails, we will have to find another source of revenue. If you think you 
have a great idea to replace this program, please contact me and we will discuss it. 

Monthly Update

State Deputy 
Steve Zanone
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Brothers, I need your help. We must find creative ways to recruit new members for 
our order. If we quit bringing in new men, the order will die with us. I know it is difficult right 
now. I know we can’t do things like we always have. I am not asking you to recruit so I can 
crow about winning some award as State Deputy. Given all that we have been through 
together this year, I could care less about personal reward. What I do care about is the 
Knights of Columbus. I want the Order to be around 100 years from now, and if we do our 
part, it will be. It’s as simple as that. My home council gets a shout out for creativity this 
month. Less than 2 hours before our first scheduled meeting in our council chamber since 
March, our Grand Knight found out we weren’t allowed in the building. Rather than cancel 
the meeting, Mike grabbed some firewood, built a fire in the St Paul firepit, and the regular 
rosary and meeting was held. Good job Mike! I’m proud of you for thinking quickly and 
saving the meeting for council 762.

Watch your email this week regarding the midyear meeting. I will say if we see Covid 
numbers again this week like we did the last 2, we may be looking at a strictly Zoom format. 
I will not risk your health to hold a meeting. I will promise to keep the meeting as short as 
possible either way. More to come, stay tuned. Please continue to pray for Fr Mario and my 
wife Sandra as they struggle to recover from their strokes. Happy Veterans Day, and Happy 
Thanksgiving. 

Vivat Jesus,
Steve Zanone
State Deputy

Monthly Update

Zanone cont.
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Upcoming Mid-Year Meeting:
This year’s December mid-year meeting is tentatively scheduled to 
be held at the Cardome Centre located in Georgetown, KY. Unlike 
past Mid-Year meetings this will be a one day event and may be 
live streamed. The date is December 12th. Hope to see you there! 

Are You or Your Council Struggling?
Does COVID 19 have you down? Are you concerned about meeting because you have 
older members?

Has the Church put constraints on meeting on church property? Has the Governor’s 
mandates and recommendations caused your members to stay away?

Has all the bad news of late got your scared out of your minds? Well…you’re not alone. 
The State Officers have been calling our councils to see how they are doing.

Some are still not meeting but there are several more that are. I personally have talked to a 
number of councils that have made adjustments to how they interact with the community 
at-large and they are continuing works of Charity to help those in need. Those councils are 
growing in “Spirit” and in numbers. Maybe it’s time for you to think outside the box.

If your council is struggling and you need help please contact any of your State Officers, 
your District Deputy or a past Council Officer. Help is just a call away…but you have to 
make the call.

Monthly Update

State Secretary 
Tom Johnson
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Secretary’s Report:
 The NMB-1 Invoices for the period Jan 1, 2020 thru June 30, 2020 went out around July 27th, 
2020 via email. To date I have received payments from 36 of 40 councils that were billed or 
90.00%. 

The results of my internal audit revealed that there were 13 councils that had not paid their FY 
2019-2020 NMB-1 fee & 15 councils that had not paid their NMB-2 fee for FY 2019-2020. The 
unpaid fees amounted to $605.00 dollars.  To date I have received payments from a number of 
councils leaving a balance of $40 for NMB-1 & $70 for NMB-2 for a total of $110.00.

There were 12 councils that had not paid their FY 2019-2020 Per Capita dues amounting to 
$6,372.50. Six councils still have not paid their past due Per Capita leaving an unpaid balance 
of $3,282.50. I have sent emails to all of the council GKs & FSs with a copy of the past due 
invoice. I will be contacting the councils personally in the near future.

Reflections:
Our Founder Fr. Michael J McGivney is now and will be forever after known as “Blessed Fr. 
Michael J McGivney”. What a special honor for a special Priest. While the Beatification Mass 
was beautiful, for me the true beauty came in the form of the Schackle family. I watched with 
pride as they approached the altar. My heart swelled as the Cardinal bent down to greet Mickey 
and then again as the family presented the relic to the congregation. FAMILY…That’s what IT’S 
all about! That’s what we are supposed to be all about. 

Take a minute and reflect on your family. Tell them that you love them whether they are near or 
far, alive or dead. During this month of November…the month that the Catholic Church honors 
all Souls let us not forget the Souls in Purgatory. Our prayers are what releases them from 
Purgatory and sends them on to Heaven to be with God our Heavenly Father and the Saints 
and Angels that have gone before them.

Monthly Update

Johnson cont.
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Let us thank God for all that He has given us and done for us and let us pray for all that He may 
do. Pray that He may continue to bless our families and watch over His people and pray that He 
may continue to bless the United States of America.

Do you feel God is calling you to serve Him in a greater capacity? If so you might consider 
becoming a DD or running for a State Office. Please talk to a current DD or State Officer. God is 
in control…we just have to believe and be willing to do His will.

Take Care & God Bless,
Tom Johnson
State Secretary

Monthly Update

Johnson cont.
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Monthly Update

State Treasurer 
Luke Williams
Blessed Fr. Michael McGivney:
Thank you to all the councils who participated in some way with the 
Father McGivney Beatification weekend activities.  If you did not get 
a chance to watch any of the events, go to https://www.kofc.org/en/
events/father-mcgivney-beatification/index.html to see the activities.  
"Prayer Vigil for Priests" was held on Friday Night, the "Beatification 

Mass" was held on Saturday, and the "Mass of Thanksgiving for Beatification" was held on 
Sunday of that weekend ". 

Upcoming Mid-Year Meeting:
The State Officers will be meeting in Georgetown next month and this mid-year event will be 
available via Zoom app or by phone.  Check this link for details -  https://kykofc.com/
calendar/  and go to December 12th for details.  

Active Knights of Columbus during this Pandemic?
I am very hopeful that all Knights find a way to remain active and communicate with each 
other and especially your Parish Priest even if no face to face meetings or events are taking 
place in your Council.  If anyone needs help with a Zoom meeting, please contact myself or 
one of your State Officers.  The KY State Council has a Zoom account and any State Officer 
can host a meeting for any Council.  

Tis the Season...
Physical distancing is something we should not take for granted during this pandemic and 
my wish for all is that you continue to "stay safe" during the upcoming Thanksgiving  Day 
and this years Advent Season to prepare for Christmas.    Please reach out via some sort of 
electronic device to someone you have not seen or talked to lately.  Also, continue prayers 
for all, especially those who are alone or in need.

Peace,
Luke A. Williams
State Treasurer
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State Advocate 
Dick Burns
Brother Knights,
Goodbye to a Good Knight
I just learned of the passing of District Deputy SK George Daniels.  
George was a good man, a good Catholic, and a good Knight.  Our payers 
go out for him and for his family.

Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon him.  May George’s soul 
and souls of all the faithfully departed, through the Mercy of God, rest in peace. 

State Chaplain Update
Brothers, please continue to pray for our State Chaplain, Fr. Mario Tizziani.  Last I heard, he has 
been moved out of the hospital and into rehab and is making slow progress.  Fr. Mario is a good 
friend to the Knights and a fine priest.  

Blessed Fr. McGivney, please intercede on his behalf!

State Deputy Announces New Incentive for All Councils!
At the recent Regional Meetings, SD Steve Zanone announced that he will award a 
“Significant” (read $$$) Incentive to all councils that have submitted their Forms 185, 365, and 
1295 and have completed the Safe Environment Protection Training by the State Midyear 
Meeting currently scheduled for December 12th.  Currently only 23 of the 97 active Councils in 
the state qualify: 



The state is at 89% Compliance for Form 185, 64% for Form 365, and 71% for Form 1295.   Our 
biggest need for improvement is in Safe Environment Training, where we are only 48% in 
compliance.  Most of that is from Councils who have not submitted Form 365s and have not 
documented Brothers in the positions of Program Director, Community Director, or Family 
Director.  I know that several people have had problems with the Safe Environment Training 
software.  I’ve communicated that to Supreme, but I don’t expect much help.  Please work with 
your GK, DD, and me if you can’t get it to work.

We’re slowly making some progress, and I appreciate the GKs and DDs who have been working 
hard during this pandemic period to get those Forms in even though the business of the council 
may not be proceeding as usual!  You don’t want to miss out on this incentive!
Recruit! and Retain!

We’re up to 20 Councils Who have initiated new Brother Knights so far this 
year, despite the pandemic.  3 Councils have already exceeded their annual 
new membership quota, led by St Edward the Confessor Council 15841 in 
Jeffersontown.

Feel free to ask your District Deputy, the State Officers, Field Agent, or our 
Regional Growth Director for assistance in recruiting!

Vivat Jesus! 
Dick Burns 
State Warden  

Show me your faith without works, and I will show you my faith by my works.  James 2:18

21
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State Warden 
Gary Dykhuis
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Football Frenzy
This year ticket turn was Great.  We had 50 Councils participate.  
Council 14234 sold an average of 1.22 tickets per member, with 
Council 15181 at 1.16 per member second place.  Council 14234 has 
won my Bottle “Woodford Reserve”.  This is Charity at its best, our 
First principle.  Please remember for every two tickets sold, you 

receive a third ticket online, making your odds batter. Councils that sell 25 tickets earn 25 
points toward the coveted 90.4 Proof State Deputy Award.  

The first week’s winner is Brother Kerry Monin, Bardstown, KY Council 1290 won $200.00.  
Brenda Russelburg, Morganfield, KY Council 1004 won $100, and Council 1315, Bowling 
Green, KY also won $100.

Proceeds of tickets sold after cost of prizes, and printing will be shared by the State Charities 
and Councils that participated.

Please remember proceeds going into the Kentucky State Charities can be shared as 
grants, by applying for them.  If you would like for the Charities Board of Directors to 
consider a grant request, consult the Program Guide, or ask your Grand Knight, District 
Deputy, or a State Officer for a “Request for Funds” form to fill out.

Leave No Neighbor Behind
A little over a hundred years ago, on the Eleventh Month, Eleventh Day, Eleventh Hour, the 
Greatest World War, came to an end.  Our Order was there with our Hospitably Huts for our 
Military.  Yes, this was our first “Leave No Neighbor Behind.”  Yes, it is Veterans Day, it’s a 
time to remember our veteran brothers. 

Please remember this month as a special way to remember our departed Brother Knights.  
Also remember the Good works that these Brothers did.

It is also time to see if your Pastor is needing help.  You might also ask him if he knows of a 
family that is in need of help.  Remember “Leave no neighbor behind.”
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Ask a Neighbor (Catholic) to Join our Order
Supreme has Great new platform to host our online events and Exemplifications of 
Charity, Unity and Fraternity.  Invite a candidate to the On-Demand Ceremony, this is a 
Great Way to have a new member join your council. It will have you fill out the Form 
100, then the Ceremony, then it e-mails the New Brother a Certificate.  He is a New 
Third Degree or is a Full Knighthood member. 

Vivat Jesus!!
Gary Dykhuis
State warden



Sir Knights – 
On November 7th we welcomed 27 new Sir Knights into the Kentucky 
District.  This brings our total for the fraternal year to 134!  With a goal 
of 159, we are well on our way to meeting our Fourth Degree 
Recruiting goal!  Congratulations and thank you to everyone that has 
been involved with recruiting this year.  

Please continue to recruit your Brother Knights into the Fourth Degree for the next online 
Exemplification.  We are considering a late January/early February online Exemplification.  
Faithful Navigators will be sent information and the new eForm 4 for candidates to complete 
once we have details worked out in the next few weeks.  This new online format is the easiest, 
quickest, and cheapest way for a Brother Knight to join the ranks of the Fourth Degree.  The 
initiation fee has also been reduced from $70 to $50 for the online Exemplification.  

The new Assembly in Louisville is in its final phases and the reactivated assembly will be official 
on November 21st.  Please join me in welcoming back George P Boehmicke Assembly 2753 in 
Hopkinsville!  I am thrilled to welcome them back.  Congratulations and thank you to the new 
Faithful Navigator Tom O’Hagan for a job well done in spearheading this effort.  There is room 
for another new Assembly if you are interested in forming a new Assembly in your area.  Contact 
me to investigate the opportunity further.  

In order to grow the Fourth Degree, we must first grow in the First, Second, and Third Degrees.  
Recruit new members into your council and advance them through the higher degrees so that 
they can become Sir Knights in the Fourth Degree.  Our councils, parishes, and communities 
need us Sir Knights more than ever.  Let’s build up our Army of Knights to fight for what is right 
and just.  

Fraternally,  
Bill Schmidt, PSD  
Kentucky District Master  
BillSchmidtPSD@gmail.com  
270-242-0337

Monthly Update

District Master 
Bill Schmidt PSD
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Curia 1975. The Knights of Columbus presence in “Northern Kentucky” consisted of 
seven councils.  They are Bishop Carrell Council 702, Bishop Mulloy Council 1301, Fr. 
Kehoe Council 1764, Fr. De Jaco Council 5220, Msgr. Ahmann Council 5227, Boone 
County Council 5453, and Msgr. Lehr Council 6337. The seven Councils were instituted 
in 1903, 1908, 1914, 1962, 1962, 1963, and 1972, respectively. Bishop Carrell Council 
702 along with Louisville Council 390 and Lexington Council 762 are the charter Councils 
of the Kentucky State Council which was instituted in 1903.

Two of the Councils have since merged with other Councils.  During 1998, Msgr. Ahmann 
Council 5227 merged into Bishop Carrell Council 702.  And during 2016, Msgr. Lehr 
Council 6337 merged into Bishop Mulloy Council 1301.  Boone County Council 5453 
changed their name to Bishop Ackerman Council during 1993 to honor the seventh 
Bishop of the Diocese of Covington – Bishop Richard H. Ackerman.

With this article I have included a picture of the seven 1975 Grand Knights.  Four of them 
are still on the rosters of their respective Councils and all have fifty years or more of 
service.  Thomas O’Donnell, Council 702, fifty-five years; William Theis, Council 1301, 
fifty-two years; Ray Kentrup, Council 5227/702, fifty-nine years, and Dick Zirkelbach, 
Council 5453, 50 years.  Ed Sketch, Council 1764, Art Wiegand, Council 5220, and Fred 
Espenscheid, Council 6337/1301 are deceased. May they rest in peace.

I express my thanks to Deacon Bill Theis for sending me the picture.  It led to my 
thoughts for this article.

Submitted by Billy R. Hancock, PSD
State Historian

Enclosed: Picture titled 1975 Northern Kentucky Grand Knights

History Report

History Report 
Billy Hancock PSD
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